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District Events 
March 21 and 22:    Presidents Elect Training Seminar (PETS), Whippany, NJ, p. 2 
May 2-4:  District Conference, (Shawnee-on-Delaware), p. 3 
 
Club Events 
March 6: Calculating Murder, Shawnee Inn and Golf Resort, Rotary Club of The Stroudsburgs, p. 9 
March 23: All You Can Eat Breakfast, Gin’s Restaurant, Lackawanna Trail HS Interact Club, p. 10 
March 30:   Spaghetti Dinner, Genetti’s Hotel, Wilkes-Barre, Rotary Club of Wilkes-Barre, p. 
April 13: Dollars for Scholars, Idle Hour Lane, Rotary Club of Trail, p.10 
April 26:  Centennial Celebration, Scranton Cultural Center, Rotary Club of Scranton,  p.13 and 14   
April 26: Wine Tasting, Maiolatesi Wine Cellars, Rotary Club of North Scranton, p. 17 
June 2:    NE Rotary Golf Tournament, Stone Hedge Golf Course, p. 10 
June 28: Wine & Dine Festival, Luzerne County Fairgrounds, Dallas, PA, Rotary Club of Dallas, p. 5 
July 4:  4

th
 of July Celebration, Abington Heights Middle School, Rotary Club of The Abingtons, p. 11 

July 27:  Baseball Hall of Fame, Rotary Club of Trail, p. 10 

A Message from the District Governor  

 Dear Fellow Rotarians, 

 

When we go to our schools and give out Dictionaries to the 3rd graders  we tell them 

that the book is theirs to keep forever. The big blue and brown eyes turn  bright with 

excitement when they realize that the book is theirs and no one else's. We all have our 

own way  to explain how the dictionaries work and we all have the same goal to edu-

cate and give them a bigger horizon in this world. This is literacy in action. 

 

Most of you know that English is my second language.  I would like to relate my expe-

riences with learning English. In those days we didn't have the websites or internet for help.  The school sys-

tem was wonderful and provided special teachers and programs for people with language difficulties. They 

helped me to learn to read and to speak English.  We read first grade books and worked our way up grade by 

grade. It took over a year when I stared speaking and reading at the level of my fellow my class- mates. When 

I Ieft the country and returned to my native country I went to school in Poland. I had to start over learning the 

Polish and they did not provide the support I was given in the United States school systems. It was harder in 

Poland than in our school systems. Their expectations were low and they really didn't care. 

 

It was a few years later that I returned to this country by myself and lived with my Mother's cousin. I knew 

English but my vocabulary needed work and my family gave me help by learning words over the dinner table. 

Every day I needed to pronounce a new word, spell it and use it in a sentence. That method worked very well. 

 

It doesn't matter what country you lived in as a youth, our books and education was very important to all.  

When you give out the Dictionaries to 3rd graders or reading books to pre-school or kindergarten students; 

anything that we can do to help the library or our schools and support our young people we will be making a 

difference in the world. When we teach one person we make a difference.   Engage Rotary, change the litera-

cy of the world.     

 

DG Irene Carey          
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President Rotary International -  

2013-2014 - Ron Burton 

 

District Governor 7410 - 2013-2014 
Irene Carey 

622 Kosciusszko St. 

Nanticoke, PA  18634 

Home:  (570) 239-7076 

Email: icarey1@verizon.net 

 

District Officers 
Carol Hemphill DGE - 2014-2015 

Barbara Huffman de Belon DGN—2015-2016 

 

District Treasurer 
Paul Conforti 

 

Newsletter Editor  

David Carey 

 

Administrative  Assistant &  

Newsletter Publisher, Webmaster 
Brenda Allen 

  

 

Assistant Governors by Cluster  
1.  Nancy Brittain (Sayre) Athens, Sayre, 

               Towanda, Troy, Wellsboro. 

2.  Don Demarest (Trail), Forest City, 

 Montrose, New Milford, Trail, 

 Mid Valley, Tunkhannock, Winola 

3.  Robert Chavey (Newfoundland) 

Hamlin, Hawley, Honesdale, Lords Valley, 

Milford-Matamoras, Newfoundland. 

4.  John Davis (Mount Pocono) 

Mt. Pocono, Pocono Mountains, 

The Smithfields, The Stroudsburgs, 

Top-O-Pocono, West End. 

5.  Shane East (Mountain Top) Freeland, Hazleton, 

 Jim Thorpe,  Lehighton, Mountaintop, 

 Weatherly. 

6.  Marcia Loughman (North Scranton) 

Dunmore,  North Pocono, North Scranton, 

 Scranton, The Abingtons. 

7.  Sandra Drevenik (Kingston) 

Dallas,  Kingston, Plymouth, Wilkes-Barre, 

 The Greater Nanticoke Area, Pittston, 

 Plains, Wyoming. 

SAVE  THE  DATE! 

  

Rotary Club Presidents-Elect 

Training Seminar (PETS) 
  

March 21 and 22, 2014 

  

Hanover Marriott Hotel 

Whippany, NJ 

  

Special Advanced Sessions 

for Repeat Presidents 

and Assistant Governors 

  

Seven districts will come together 

for this Mid-Northeast training event. 

  

Information on registration to follow. 

Rotary Peace Fellows 
The Rotary Foundation is now accepting applications for the world-competitive 

Rotary Peace Fellowship. The fellowship provides academic and practical training 

to prepare scholars for leadership roles in solving conflicts around the world. 

Up to 110 fellows are selected every year in a globally competitive process based 

on personal, academic, and professional achievements. Fellows earn a master’s-

level degree or a professional development certificate in peace and conflict studies 

at one of six Rotary Peace Centers at leading universities in Australia, England, 

Sweden, Japan, the United States and Thailand. 

Master’s Degree Option 

 “Building the leaders of tomorrow” 

 15-24 months of Rotary-funded graduate study toward a master’s degree at 

one of our five Rotary Centers 

 Training in the root causes of conflict, theories of international relations, and 

effective models of cooperation, conflict resolution, and negotiation including 

course work and applied field experience 

 A growing network of committed alumni employed around the world in diplo-

macy, government, non-governmental organizations and private corporations. 

Professional Certificate Option 

 “Strengthening the leaders of today” 

 3 month professional development certificate program 

 Designed specifically for candidates already working in the field of peace and 

conflict studies to further their understanding of conflict resolution 

 Theoretical foundational knowledge during 8 weeks in the classroom and prac-

tical experience during 2-3 week on site fieldwork 

Both programs require, at minimum, a bachelor’s degree in a related field; 3 years 

of relevant work experience and proficiency in a 2nd language for the MA program 

and 5 years for the professional development certificate and proficiency in English. 

The 2015 Academic term deadline is 1 July 2014. Applications are available at: 

www.rotary.org/rotarycenters . Please pay close attention to the language and aca-

demic test requirements for each center. 

All Rotary Peace Fellowship applications need the endorsement of a Rotary club 

and Rotary district.  

http://www.rotary.org/rotarycenters
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THE ROTARY CLUB OF DALLAS 

PDG Bill Speare visited the   

Rotary Club of Dallas 
  

PDG Bill Speare recently visited the Rotary 

Club of Dallas and brought his photo presenta-

tion on his trip to Uganda.   

Fitness Instructor is guest speaker at  

Dallas Rotary Club meeting 
  
At a recent meeting of the Rotary Club of Dallas, Kyle 

McGlynn, personal trainer, fitness instructor and life-

style and weight management consultant was the guest 

speaker.  He spoke to the group about the benefits of a 

healthy lifestyle including diet, weight manage-

ment and exercise.  

From left: Rotary Club President Todd Buck-
ley, Personal Trainer and Fitness Instructor 
Kyle McGlynn. 

From left: PDG Bill Speare, Dallas 
Rotary Club President Todd Buckley. 

Dallas Rotary Club hosts special guest 

 
At a recent meeting of the Rotary Club of Dallas, the 

members were honored to have Dr. Thomas J. Botzman 

as their special guest speaker.  Dr. Botzman assumed 

the presidency of Misericordia University in Dallas on 

July 1, 2013. He is the 13th president in the institution’s 

89-year history.  He spoke about the importance of edu-

cation and the benefits of service to our community.   

From left:  Dallas Rotary Club President Todd 
Buckley, Misericordia University President Dr. 
Thomas J. Botzman, Rotarian and Misericordia 
University Administrator Dave Pasquini. 

Dallas Rotary Club -  

Wine and Dine Festival – Save the Date 
  
The Dallas Rotary Club, in association with the Dallas Area 

Fall Fair, Inc., will be sponsoring its second annual special 

event for charity on June 28 from noon until 6:00 p.m. at the 

Luzerne County Fairgrounds, Rt. 118, Dallas, PA.  

  

The Wine & Dine Festival will feature tastings of the finest 

wines from the Back Mountain and Endless Mountains areas 

and beyond.  A variety of food and goods will also be on sale 

by area vendors and craftsmen, and there will be live musical 

entertainment all day long. 

  

The Dallas Rotary Club is an all volunteer, public ser-

vice organization and will be holding this event to support their 

various charities.   

  

Visit their web site at www.DallasRotaryWineandDine.com or 

look for them on Face book for upcoming ticket information on 

line or at local retailers. 

http://www.dallasrotarywineanddine.com/
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THE ROTARY CLUB OF FOREST CITY 

  

Georgian Book Drive 

Forest City Area Rotary Club – District Grant 

 
The Forest City Area Rotary Club has submitted a grant application to perform a book drive and donate American/English 

literature to a remote public school in the Republic of Georgia.  A  local resident of Forest City, Merissa Daugherty, a mem-

ber of the Peace Corp, teaches English as a Second Language to the Georgians.   In Georgia, American/English literature is 

difficult to come by, our grant was to supply enough books to help the class and school.  The club performed a book drive by 

issuing containers to local businesses, the Forest City News and Elegente’s Restaurant, and with this drive we collected well 

over 400 books.  In addition, to the literature, the club donated basketballs, kick balls, soccer balls, a football, jump rope, air 

pump and needles, basketball nets, a picture frame of the club, the project information, and the 2013-2014 Rotary Theme, and 

a web cam to use in the classroom.  We also sent our Banner Flag and copy of the local newspaper and history volume of 

Forest City, PA.  After collecting and organizing the books, our club sent 3 75lb boxes via UPS to Tilbsi, the capital 

city.  Unfortunately, UPS does not deliver to the school, so local arrangements had to be made to transport the books.  We 

shipped the books on December 4th, and the packages arrived in the classroom January 27th.  The students and faculty enjoyed 

opening the boxes and looking at all of the books.  The school also appreciated the sports balls and equipment, which was in 

desire need.  The students and faculty were so happy and excited to have an American Football in the Republic of Geor-

gia.  This project helped equip a classroom with materials that will see many years of use, as teachers teach English as a Sec-

ond Language to their students.  Below is am e-mail from Merissa Daugherty: 

 

I got to school this morning and everyone was telling me about how big the boxes are and asking me what's in them.  They 

arrived yesterday afternoon after school let out, so we opened them up this morning.  I can't believe how many books there 

are!  We didn't have enough room on our bookshelves for all of them, but the carpenter in town is going to make us 2 or 3 

more.  Everyone was so excited and couldn't stop saying "Thank you."  My fourth grade class was in the room when we 

opened one of the boxes, so I gave them all a book to look at.  I've never seen kids so excited about books!  Even the larger, 

more advanced books that they couldn't understand, they just sat there looking through the pictures; now I know what to do to 

keep them quiet for a while.  All day boys were running into the room, interrupting class, to see the "American foot-

ball."  When I gave the gym teachers the balls, nets and jump ropes they too were very excited to see an American football. 

Thanks for sending the picture of the Rotary 

club, the banners and the historical book of 

Forest City.  We're going to hang the picture 

and banner on the wall next week.  It was 

really nice to show my counterparts and stu-

dents some pictures of Forest City. 

I don't know how to thank all of you for do-

ing this for us.  Today was so exciting and a 

great way to start my last semester here.  We 

all appreciate everything that you, the other 

members of the Rotary club and everyone 

who donated books has done.  I know that it 

was a frustrating process dealing with cus-

toms and Peace Corps, so thank you so much 

for your patience and willingness to tackle 

this project. 

I will send pictures when I get to a better in-

ternet connection, hopefully this weekend. 

Thank you again for all of this!!! 
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Rotarians man the phone lines at the Big Brother 

Big Sister Telethon.  Pictured are Rotarians Jim 

Becker, Michele Baehr and Karen DeMatteo (front) 

and Rotarians Bob & Doris Wehe along with Marge 

Becker.   

Paul Harris Society 
 

Rotary Club of the Stroudsburgs recognizes three Ro-

tarians as achieving the next level of the Paul Harris 

Fellow Award.  This award is given when a donation 

of  $1,000 or more is made to the Annual Fund, Polio-

Plus, or an approved Foundation grant.  Donations that 

are made go towards fighting to eradicate polio in oth-

er countries, providing safe drinking water, and even 

helping those in our local community through ap-

proved grants.  Rotary Club President John Hoback is 

pictured recognizing Karen DeMatteo and Robert Dal-

ziel for achieving Paul Harris Plus One and  Bill 

Ramsden for achieving Paul Harris Plus Two for their 

additional gifts of $1,000. Karen DeMatteo was also 

honored as a Paul Harris Society Member by promis-

ing to donate $1,000 per year to the Rotary Founda-

tion.  To learn more about becoming a Paul Harris 

Fellow, to make a donation or to get information on 

becoming a Rotarian, visit stroudsburgsrotary.org.    

Welcome to our newest Rotarian Ray McNeill! May 

your journey into Rotary be one filled with good will 

and friendship. 

THE ROTARY CLUB OF THE STROUDSBURGS 

http://stroudsburgsrotary.org/
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THE ROTARY CLUB OF THE STROUDSBURGS 

Members of the Rotary Club of the Stroudsburgs recently donated more than $1,000 to people in the Philippines 

whose lives were shattered by Typhoon Haiyan, which the club then matched in order to purchase and send two 

Shelter Boxes for humanitarian disaster relief. Each box costs $1,000. 

 

The local Rotary clubs join a worldwide Rotarian effort after the typhoon, one of the strongest storms in history, 

brought overwhelming destruction to coastal Philippine towns, killing more than 5,200 people and leaving mil-

lions of people without shelter, food and other basic necessities. 

 

Soon after the storm, Rotary clubs began rushing relief aid and funds into devastated communities. ShelterBox 

Response Team members have distributed nearly 600 ShelterBox tents throughout five typhoon-struck islands, 

benefiting more than 4,000 families. 

 

The key component of the shelter boxes is a disaster relief tent that 

is designed to withstand extreme temperatures and provide privacy 

for an extended family. Other shelter box items include a tool kit, 

thermal blankets, insulated ground sheets, stove, pans, utensils, 

bowls, mugs and water storage containers. Life-saving water puri-

fication equipment can provide up to three years worth of clean 

and safe water for a typical family. A small kit of crayons, draw-

ing books and other supplies provides pleasant distractions for 

young disaster victims. 

 

Shelter box contents vary according to the nature and location of 

the disaster. The cost of the box covers all of the contents, pack-

ing, storage and distribution to people in need throughout the 

world. 

 

 

Crossing Abilities is a project comprised of volunteers with the collec-

tive vision of making this playground a reality for our community. We 

are working towards building a safe, universally inclusive playground 

in Monroe County for everyone to enjoy.  No matter their age or their 

ability, everyone loves to have fun and play!  Mountain View Park has 

been secured as the site for the playground.  Mountain View Park is 

operated by Pocono Township,  located in Tannersville, Monroe Coun-

ty. This site enjoys the support of the community and enthusiastically 

support our vision today and for the future. 

 

The Rotary Club of the Stroudsburgs was very proud and honored to be 

able to contribute $6000. to the Crossing Abilities Playground being 

built by the Pocono Alliance.  Our contribution will go towards the pur-

chase of equipment  for the Sound Garden.  These funds were made 

available thru a District Grant thru Rotary District 7410.  Stay tuned for 

photo's of the playground as it progresses.   

Stroudsburgs Rotarian Jim Becker, left, Ed Gallagher 
and Dr. Karin Breitlauch, display the life-saving items in 
a Shelter Box, which will be shipped around the world 
to help Philippine families in need after Typhoon Hai-
yan devastated their homes and communities.     

Rotarian and Foundation Chair Jim Becker, 
Pocono Alliance  Executive Director Michael 
Tukeva and President Elect Karen DeMatteo 
make the check presentation. 

Stroudsburg Rotary sends two Shelter boxes to the Phillipines with the help of our community and club. 
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RSVP  

THE ROTARY CLUB OF THE STROUDSBURGS 
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THE ROTARY CLUB OF TRAIL 

At a meeting, Bill Speare shared photos of his Novem-

ber trip to S. Africa and Uganda to see a solar eclipse. 

This was Bill’s 30th (yes, 30th!) expedition traveling 

worldwide to view an eclipse. His adventures began in 

1963 in Maine. 

Murchison Falls 

“CHANGING THE DATE” 

Trail Rotary Club is Hosting 

Dollars for Scholars 

New Date: Sun, April 13, 2014 

 

Bowling Fundraiser at Idle Hour Lane 

 2008 Scranton Carbondale Highway 

Raising Funds for College Scholarships.   

Hybrid Eclipse in motion 

on November 3. Hybrid 

eclipses are rather rare. 

Amazing Wildlife Photos 

Trail Rotary Club Invites You 

To Join Us On 

July 27, 2014 – Bus Trip 

Bus will leave Factoryville 8 am and return after 7:30 pm. 

This year’s 75th Anniversary of the Baseball Hall of Fame will in-

duct Bobby Cox, Joe Torre, Tony LaRussa, Greg Maddux, Tom 

Glavine and Frank Thomas. 

 

        More details to follow… 

Find Us on Facebook: Trail Rotary Club       

or email Lisa4444lisa@aol.com 

The Lackawanna Trail High School Interact Club will hold its 
annual all-you-can-eat breakfast buffet on  

Sunday, March 23 9 am-12 noon 
Gin’s Restaurant, Factoryville 

Monies raised help send a 
couple of students to RYLA. 

 

7
th

 Annual NE Rotary Golf Tour-
nament  

Monday, June 2, 2014 
at the Stone Hedge Golf Course 
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The Fourth of July 
Winter pummels the Abingtons of Northeastern 

Pennsylvania. Swirling snow squalls hide slip-

pery sidewalks as temps fall below the zero mark. 

Rotarians are not troubled by these seasonal hap-

penings. No! Rotarians are thinking of summer 

and planning for the best of the summer days, the 

Fourth of July. 

For more than twenty-five years, Rotarians have 

presented a once a year gift to the community 

with a big family party and a night show of fire-

works as a celebration of our nation’s birthday. In 

previous years we have fudged on the date a bit, 

sometimes our fireworks were planned for a day 

more convenient for Rotarians who work all day 

and still put on this event. The date was often 

moved to a weekend night so the army of Rotari-

ans needed to put on the fireworks had off work 

time to complete the tasks. This year the Fourth 

of July at the Abington Heights Middle School 

will happen exactly on July 4, 2014, Friday even-

ing. Although we are sure the Fourth will be a 

clear night with a soft summer breeze, we have 

scheduled a rain date for the very next day, July 

5. 

 

Rotarians Atty. Roger Mattes, John Petry and 

John Hambrose will co-chair the event. They will 

enlist the help of each member of the Rotary 

Club of the Abingtons, as well as the Boy Scouts 

and the area police. 

 

John Hambrose announced the signing of a con-

tract with last year’s fireworks vendor, ZY Pyro-

technics, LLC , who promises an even longer dis-

play than last year, designed to bring ooohhhs 

and ahhhhhhs from viewers. Family activities 

will begin at 5 p.m. with new amusements, 

games, music and a large variety of fun food by 

area vendors. No need to drive far for fun on a 

holiday weekend. The best of the Fourth will be 

right here at home at the Middle School in Clarks 

Summit, Pennsylvania.  

 

 

THE ROTARY CLUB OF THE ABINGTONS 

Kettle Collection $10,186.00 
The generosity of the people of Northeastern Pennsylvania can-

not be doubted. In our recent campaign to collect money for the 

Salvation Army, you found Rotarians standing outside of the 

Wine and Spirit Store on Northern Boulevard in Chinchilla in 

all kinds of winter weather and you dropped in $10,186.00!! 

Rotarian president, Bob Vielee, presented a check for that 

amount to Captain James Kisser of the Salvation Army at a re-

cent Rotary meeting. The Salvation Army embraces the home-

less, uplifts the abused and abandoned, mentors the disadvan-

taged, and assists the displaced and elderly. Our collection re-

mains in Northeastern Pennsylvania to help the Salvation Army 

to accomplish those goals. YOU responded to our kettle appeal. 

YOU made it happen. Thank YOU.  

The Shelter Box 

Three months ago, on a Thursday evening, 

November 7, 2013, the largest tropical cy-

clone ever recorded, struck the central Phil-

ippines and changed the lives of 25 million 

people. This Category 5 storm, called Super 

Typhoon Hiayan, produced winds clocked 

at 147 miles per hour. More than 6000 peo-

ple died. Nearly 2000 remain missing. The 

homes of millions of people were destroyed 

or washed away.  

Although we live a world away from the Philippines, the ap-

peal for help came to the Rotary Club of the Abingtons from 

Rotary Clubs in the Philippines. We responded. Individual 

Rotarians contributed a sum of $1000. This money was 

matched by our club with another $1000. The money was 

used to provide emergency shelter and warmth in the form of 

a ShelterBox, to help Philippine families made homeless by 

the typhoon.  

 

Each ShelterBox contains a tent designed to withstand ex-

treme weather conditions, a water purification kit, blankets, 

tools, cooking utensils, a stove, children’s activity book and 

other necessities to 

help a family survive 

after a disaster. Shel-

terBox Response 

Teams distribute box-

es on the ground 

working closely with 

local organizations 

and Rotary clubs 

worldwide. 
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Members of the Centennial Committee of the Rotary Club of Scranton gather at Lackawanna College in Scranton to 
plan festivities relating to the 100th anniversary of the club's charter, which occurred on March 1,1914. Members 
present include Marcel Cinquina, Mike Washo, Jeff McLaughlin, Rick Williams, Carol Trapper, Dave Pcce, Mark 
Reese, Lucy Sassi, Margaret McCormick, Joann Romano Hallesky, Alycia Schwartz.  Missing from photo: Gerard 
Hetman, Eileen Barrett Notarianni, and Bobby Yanover 

THE ROTARY CLUB OF SCRANTON 

SAVE THE DATE 

The Rotary Club of Scranton Centennial Celebration 

will be held 

April 26th, at 6:00 PM at the 

Scranton Cultural Center 
Rooms are on hold at the Radisson at Lackawanna Station for 

those who would like to spend the weekend in Scranton!! 
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Rotary Club of Scranton Centennial Calendar 

 
All profits will be donated to the Rotary Foundation 

 

Price each $ 10 

 

Ship calendar(s) to: 

 

Name___________________________________________________________________ 

 

Address_________________________________________________________________ 

 

Phone #_____________________________ 

 

# of Calendars __________ x $10 ea. + shipping (see below) ___________=__________ 

 

Shipping Costs 1 calendar $2; each additional $1.50 

 

 

Send order blank with check made out to Rotary Club of Scranton to: 

 

Rick Williams, 221 N. Abington Rd., Clarks Green, PA 18411 

 

Phone (570) 587-2153                     email: rrlw0145@aol.com 
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District 7410 January, 2014 Club Attendance New Rotarians 

 

Hawley   Melissa Wilkins 

 

Hazleton   Steve Hahn 

 

Honesdale   Richard Stumpo 

 

Montrose   Tammy Bonnice 

    Russell Miller 

 

Stroudsburgs  Ray McNeill 

 

Tunkhannock  Rodman Azar 

    Patricia Casals 

    Donald Davis 

    Diane Ljungquist 

     

  

Newest Tunkhannock Rotarian 
 

At the Jan 9thmeeting of the Rotary Club of Tunkhannock 

held at Purkey's Pink Apple, Rodman Azar was inducted by 

Club President, Karen Fuller, as Tunkhannock’s newest Ro-

tarian. Rod's sponsor was Harry Sharpe. 

THE ROTARY CLUB OF TUNKHANNOCK 

L to R: Harry Sharpe, Rodman Azar and Presi-
dent Karen Fuller  

Club 

Total 

Mem. 

New 

Mem. 

Jan.       

Attend. 

Abingtons 55 0 57.45% 

Athens 15 0 0.00% 

Blakeslee 13 0 0.00% 

Dallas 42 0 71.00% 

Dunmore 16 0 94.00% 

Forest City Area 8 0 58.30% 

Freeland 6 0 0.00% 

Greater Nanticoke 
Area 9 0 0.00% 

Hamlin 22 0 0.00% 

Hawley 17 1 75.00% 

Hazleton 86 1 49.20% 

Honesdale 33 1 52.00% 

Jim Thorpe 24 0 51.00% 

Kingston 25 0 62.00% 

Lehighton 8 0 83.30% 

Lords Valley 0 0 0.00% 

Mid-Valley  8 0 0.00% 

Milford-Matamoras 24 0 75.00% 

Montrose 20 2 63.00% 

Mountaintop 13 0 46.00% 

Mt. Pocono 13 0 70.00% 

New Milford 11 0 0.00% 

Newfoundland 40 0 45.00% 

North Pocono 18 0 0.00% 

North Scranton 23 0 72.00% 

Pittston 10 0 0.00% 

Plains 23 0 0.00% 

Plymouth 19 0 0.00% 

Pocono Mountains 19 0 60.00% 

Sayre 13 0 67.00% 

Scranton 38 0 0.00% 

Smithfields   18 0 0.00% 

Stroudsburgs, The 101 1 0.00% 

Towanda 18 0 0.00% 

Trail   15 0 70.00% 

Troy 24 0 0.00% 

Tunkhannock 53 4 57.14% 

Weatherly 10 0 0.00% 

Wellsboro 47 0 0.00% 

West End 28 0 0.00% 

Wilkes-Barre 26 0 0.00% 

Winola 20 0 0.00% 

Wyoming 16 0 0.00% 


